
Highlights

The IASB/FASB held an additional joint Board meeting on
10 February 2010 where they discussed the accounting for
reinsurance contracts from both the ceding and assuming entity
perspective as well as policyholder accounting. Both Boards
agreed that reinsurers should apply the same recognition and
measurement principles to the reinsurance contracts that they
issue (building blocks approach). The Boards also tentatively
agreed that a cedant should measure reinsurance assets using the
same measurement it uses to recognise the reinsured portion of
the underlying insurance contract but calibrated on day 1 to the
reinsurance premium. This view was subject to further
consideration of whether the residual margin on the reinsurance
contract could be negative and further consideration of the
impairment of reinsurance assets. The Boards will not further
consider non-reinsurance policyholder accounting before issuing
the exposure draft.

Reinsurance

The staff recommended that reinsurers use the same recognition
measurement principles for reinsurance contracts they issue as all
other insurers use for insurance contracts that they have issued. 

One Board member observed that applying the principles to non-
proportional reinsurance (such as excess of loss contracts) will
provide an asymmetrical answer although it does not invalidate the
approach. He questioned how options contained within the
insurance contracts that are reinsured (the behavioural piece)
would be treated, particularly for long duration contracts. This is
because the reinsurance contract can cover a pro rata share of the
full risk contained in the reinsured contract (over the entire contract
duration) or an annual contract can be issued which only covers
the portion of the incurred losses suffered during a particular year.
The IASB staff indicated that this matter relates to the boundary of
the contract which will be discussed by the Boards at a future
meeting. Both Boards agreed with the staff’s proposal.

The staff recommended that the cedant should recognise and
measure its reinsurance asset using the same measurement and
recognition method it uses to measure and recognise the reinsured
portion of the underlying insurance contracts it has issued,
including: 

•    The expected present value of the cash flows required to fulfil
the reinsured portion of the insurer’s obligations.

•    The addition of the risk margin (but not the residual margin)
included in the measurement of the reinsured portion of the
contract liability.

•    The addition of the residual margin arising from the reinsurance
contract.

•    The impact on the reinsurance asset of possible impairment
and coverage disputes, measured using the building block
approach (in other words on an expected value basis rather
than an incurred loss basis).

The treatment of the residual margin arising from the reinsurance
contract triggered much debate. One Board member questioned
the appropriateness of adding a margin in the recognition/
measurement of a reinsurance asset. During the debate, the IASB
staff clarified that the purpose of the residual margin added to a
reinsurance asset measurement was to calibrate the measurement
of the reinsurance contract to the premium charged by the
reinsurer on day 1.

The impairment of reinsurance assets also resulted in much
debate. A FASB member questioned whether measuring the
reinsurance asset using the building blocks approach (which
includes a risk and residual margin) and then performing an
impairment test based on an expected cash flows basis would
result in the impairment of the reinsurance asset. It was noted that
the expected loss model being developed for financial instruments
considers expected cash flows only and does not include any
margins. The staff noted that it is not their intention to develop a
separate impairment model for reinsurance contracts but that they
would consider this further. The Boards requested that an example
be prepared for a future meeting explaining the principles
discussed in the observer notes.

Joint IASB and FASB Board Meeting –
Insurance Contracts
PricewaterhouseCoopers Summary of Meeting
10 February 2010

Since a variety of viewpoints are discussed at FASB and IASB meetings, and it is often difficult to
characterize the FASB and IASB’s tentative conclusions, these minutes may differ in some respects
from the FASB actions published in the FASB’s Action Alert and IASB Observer notes. In addition,
tentative conclusions may be changed or modified at future FASB and IASB meetings. Decisions
of the FASB and IASB become final only after completion of a formal ballot to issue an Exposure
Draft or Standard.



The staff noted that for non-proportional reinsurance, the
reinsurance asset will be measured by identifying cash flow
scenarios for those risk events that are identified and measured as
part of measuring the underlying insurance contract that were
transferred to the reinsurer. This will include the portion of the risk
margin held for those specific cash flows.

Although both Boards voted in favour of the proposal, the vote
was subject to three substantive caveats namely:

•    Further consideration whether the residual margin on a
reinsurance asset can be negative;

•    Whether a risk margin should be added when performing an
impairment test on the reinsurance asset; and

•    An numerical example explaining the proposals in the
observer notes.

Both Boards voted in favour of not allowing reinsurance balances
to be offset unless legal requirements for offsetting are met.
Both Boards also agreed that reinsurance does not result in the
derecognition of the related direct insurance liabilities. An IASB
member questioned whether this decision is consistent with
the derecognition project for financial liabilities. The staff felt that
it was.

The staff recommended that ceding commissions be
credited/charged to the income statement by both the cedant and
the reinsurer in the same manner as acquisition costs. An IASB
member noted that the split between commission and premium is
often a negotiated number that doesn’t necessarily reflect the
acquisition costs of the underlying insurance contracts. He also
questioned how one would treat this for non-proportional
reinsurance contracts. Another IASB member noted that it would
also be difficult to apply the proposal for long duration contracts
which are reinsured on an annual basis but subsequent to initial
recognition. Both Boards voted in favour of the staff’s proposal of
recognising ceding commissions in the income statement in the
same manner as acquisition costs for proportional reinsurance
contracts. For other types of reinsurance contracts, the treatment
of ceding commission will be considered at a future meeting. 

Policyholder accounting

The staff prepared an analysis of the differences that could arise
between the proposed model for insurers and a symmetrical
model for policyholders. It concluded that there were differences
relating to the decision to expense acquisition costs and prohibit
the recognition of any revenue to offset those costs as well as the
FASB’s preferred approach to participating features (separate
analysis of cash flows expected to arise from discretionary
participation features which will be discussed further at the March
Board meeting. 

Although some Board members had some questions or minor
disagreements with the paper as presented, both Boards agreed
that they should not consider further any differences that might
arise if the Boards’ proposals for insurers were applied to
policyholders. They also agreed that they should not further
consider non-reinsurance policyholder accounting before issuing
the exposure draft. The IASB staff noted that the definition of an
insurance contract applied to both the issuer and holder of an
insurance contract and that insurance contracts held are scoped
out of IAS 39/IFRS 9 which deals with financial instruments. The
holder of an insurance contract will have to apply the principles in
IAS 8 to develop an accounting policy for these contracts. 
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